
 
 
 

GREENWOOD CITY COUNCIL 
 

September 8, 2020 – 5:33 p.m. 
 

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING MINUTES                          
PRESENT  
 
 
 

 Council Members: Mayor Brandon A. Smith, Niki Hutto, 
Betty Boles, Johnathan Bass, Matthew Miller and Ronnie 
Ables; City Manager Julie Wilkie, Assistant to the City 
Manager Ryan Thomas, City Clerk Steffanie Dorn, City 
Attorney Tripp Padgett, IT Director Danny Byrd, and 
Interim Police Chief TJ Chaudoin. James Hicks from the 
Index-Journal.  
 
Councilor Linda Edwards was in attendance by audio. 

                            
CALL TO ORDER   Mayor Brandon Smith called the special meeting to order 

at 5:33 p.m.   
 
Councilor Johnathan Bass gave the invocation.  

                      
STATEMENT AND 
QUORUM 

 Mayor Smith read the following statement, “In accordance 
with the Freedom of Information Act, Chapter 4, Title 30, 
Code of Laws of South Carolina, 1976, an agenda has been 
posted on the front door of City Hall and notification of 
this meeting has been given to the news media.”  
 
City Clerk Steffanie Dorn confirmed a quorum was present. 
 
City Manager Julia Wilkie asked Council to amend the 
agenda and remove New Business Item No. 2 for their 
consideration to Appoint a New Clerk to Council, because 
State Law does not require them to do so, but instead add 
New Business Item No. 2, to consider Emergency Ordinance 
No. 20-016 Requiring Individuals to Wear Face Coverings 
in Retail and Foodservice Establishments, and Matters 
Related Thereto. 
 
City Manager Wilkie confirmed to Councilor Matthew Miller 
that Emergency Ordinance No. 20-015 is for 60 days, and 
No. 20-016 is for 30 days. 
 
Mayor Smith made the motion to amend the agenda as 
presented, seconded by Matthew Miller. 
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The motion passed unanimously. 
                            
CONSIDER 
 
Ordinance No. 
20-015 Requiring 
Individuals to 
Wear Face 
Coverings in 
Retail and 
Foodservice 
Establishments, 
and Matters 
Related Thereto. 

 

 Under New Business, City Manager Wilkie reminded Council 
that Ordinance No. 20-013 will expire on Friday, 
September 11th, at 8 a.m. and Council must decide if they 
would want to pass another emergency ordinance for an 
additional 60 days.  She discussed rates of positive 
cases from July 27 through September 7, as per Emergency 
Preparedness Director George McKinney, which showed a 
decline in the number of positive cases.  The SC 
Department of Health and Environmental Control (SCDHEC) 
two-week incident rates for Greenwood are still high, but 
positive cases are shown to be declining as well.  City 
Manager Wilkie reported few complaints, based on 911 
calls, regarding people not wearing masks; and, a few 
calls and messages from citizens regarding the Mask 
Ordinance were compiled and given to Council. She noted 
that compliance throughout the City was a result of a lot 
of education. 
 
Council was also informed of two ordinances for their 
consideration. Emergency Ordinance #20-015 was updated 
with new dates and information, and deleted what was no 
longer pertinent.  If approved, this ordinance will 
expire in 60 days, November 10, 2020, at 8 a.m. Council 
can also consider Emergency Ordinance #20-016 which, if 
approved, will expire in 30 days, on October 11th, at 8 
a.m.  Council can also choose to deny both and let the 
current Mask Ordinance expire Friday, September 11th, at 
8 a.m. 
 
City Manager Wilkie informed Council that proposed 
Emergency Ordinance #20-015 has a few changes where data 
was updated for accuracy and added a new “Whereas” clause 
with data from SCDHEC showing a decline in positive cases 
in Greenwood from July 13 through September 7.  Either 
adopted ordinance can be rescinded prior to the 
expiration date listed in that ordinance. 
 
Mayor Smith believe it would have been logical to vote on 
Ordinance #20-016 (featuring a 30 day requirement) first. 
 
Councilor Betty Boles made a motion to extend the Mask 
Ordinance (Emergency Ordinance No. 20-015) for another 60 
days and asked if Council could reconsider it if the rate 
of infection goes down.   
 
City Attorney Tripp Padgett noted that Council can vote 
to rescind the ordinance at either a Special Called 
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meeting on October 5th, before Work Session, or October 
19th at their regular meeting. 
 
 
A motion to approve Ordinance No. 20-015 was made by 
Betty Boles, seconded by Niki Hutto. 
 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
Mayor Smith wants Council to consider the 30-day 
Ordinance (proposed Ordinance 20-016) to show that 
they’re monitoring the number of positive cases and make 
the least impact on people. He would be interested to 
hear arguments against it as well. 
 
Councilor Matthew Miller suggested placing this ordinance 
on the agenda for either October 5th, or September 21st, 
for Council to review it again.  Mayor Smith noted that a 
30 day ordinance forces Council to review it again and, 
if something happens, it can be rescinded. 
 
Councilor Niki Hutto noted that 60 days can go by quickly 
and Council will not show a good precedent by not 
following through with wearing masks to protect school 
children and medical personnel who must wear masks also. 
She noted to Mayor Smith that it’s not logical to have a 
30 day ordinance when Council will review its progress in 
30 days anyway. 
 
City Manager Wilkie noted to Councilor Linda Edwards that 
positive cases reported by SCDHEC are countywide, and she 
is unaware of infection rates at NHC Healthcare. She, nor 
Self Regional Healthcare, know how many people in the 
City of Greenwood have been tested positive for the 
virus. 
 
Mayor Smith also noted interest in an ordinance that is 
like that of Greenville; but, if the 60-day ordinance 
passes, he will instruct a special called meeting to be 
on October 5th before Council’s work session.  City 
Manager Wilkie stated it can be placed on the agenda for 
October 5th, or 19th, for discussion. 
 
There was no further discussion from Council. 
 
 
 
Those who voted in favor of extending Ordinance No. 20-
015 for an extra 60 days were Mayor Smith, Niki Hutto, 
Linda Edwards, Betty Boles, Johnathan Bass, and Matthew 
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Miller.  Ronnie Ables voted against. 
 
 
The motion passed 6-1.  

                         
CONSIDER 
 
Ordinance No. 
20-016 Requiring 
Individuals to 
Wear Face 
Coverings in 
Retail and 
Foodservice 
Establishments, 
and Matters 
Related Thereto. 

 Mayor Smith asked for a motion to approve Ordinance No. 
20-016. 
 
The motion died due to lack of a second. 
 

                          
CONSIDER 
 
Executive 
Session to 
Discuss 
Negotiations 
Incident to a 
Proposed 
Contractual 
Matter. 

 City Manager Wilkie asked Council to enter into an 
Executive Session to discuss negotiations incident to a 
proposed contractual matter and expects them to take 
action afterwards. 
 
A motion to enter into an Executive Session with 
possible action to be taken afterwards was made by 
Matthew Miller, seconded by Niki Hutto. 
 
There was no discussion from Council. 
 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
The meeting recessed into Executive Session at 6:01 p.m. 
 
The meeting reconvened at 6:22 p.m. 
 
 
A motion to extend banking services with South State 
Bank for up to one additional year from the end of the 
current contract was made by Matthew Miller, seconded by 
Betty Boles. 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 

                           



 
 
 

CITY MANAGER 
COMMENTS 

 There were no additional comments at this time. 

                
CITY COUNCIL 
COMMENTS 

 There were no additional comments at this time. 

                         
ADJOURNMENT  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Matthew 

Miller, seconded by Niki Hutto. 
 
 
The motion passed unanimously. 
 
 
Mayor Smith adjourned the Special Called Meeting at 6:24 
p.m. 

                               
______________________ 

       Mayor Brandon A. Smith 
ATTEST: 
 
________________________ 
City Clerk and Treasurer  


